
 

 
August 24, 2022 
 
 
 
Jeffrey Harris 
Ponderosa Pines Water Company 
Via email: jeffrey.harris54@gmail.com 
 
 
Re: Well #3 (PR#81-2019) 
 Ponderosa Pines Water Company (PWS ID#00106) 
 Final Approval 
  
  
Dear Jeff: 
 
On August 19, 2022, our office received confirmation that the above project was 
completed according to the plans submitted and conditions set forth in the August 1, 2022 
conditional approval letter. 
 
Final approval is issued at this time, and the facility is approved for use.  Please note the 
following sample schedule changes: 
 

 The water system will need to take quarterly radionuclides at the entry point (entry 
point A that represents water from Well #2 and Well #3). This sample schedule will 
be set to start in October 2022, so please take samples of radionuclides in 4th 
quarter 2022. If the results from this round of radionuclides are non-detect, then the 
water system may be eligible for a reduction in monitoring. This reduction can be 
discussed with Jeff Freund at Deschutes County Health Department.  

 
 SOC and VOC sampling schedules are set to annual monitoring for entry point A. 

Since the monitoring for these are due for entry point A by the end of 2022, this 
schedule will be met with normal sampling this year. An annual sample schedule 
will also exist for 2023, unless a monitoring reduction is available based on sample 
results. 

 
 The water system will also need to conduct two 6-month rounds of lead and copper 

tap sampling at the original (20) sample sites with Well #3 in use. The first 6-
month round should take place before December 31, 2022 and the second 6-month 
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round should take place between January 1 and June 30, 2023.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (971) 201-9794. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carrie Gentry, PE 
Regional Engineer 
Drinking Water Services 
 
ec:  Michelle Byrd, REHS, OHA/DWS 
 Jeff Freund, REHS, Deschutes County Health Department 
 Dirk Duryee, PE, Tye Engineering & Surveying, Inc.  
 
  
  
  
 
 


